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ACTION REQUEST

Subject: Report of Faculty Retirement

Action Requested: Adoption of Retirement Memoir

Harry Clark Winter, Ph.D., research assistant professor, Department of Biological
Chemistry in the Medical School, retired from active faculty status on September 16, 2008.

Professor Winter received his B.S. degree from The Pennsylvania State University in
1962 and his M.A. and Ph.D. degrees from the University of Wisconsin in 1964 and 1967,
respectively. He was a postdoctoral fellow at the University of California-Berkeley from 1967-
69 and was a faculty member of the University of Pennsylvania from 1969-75. He joined the
University of Michigan faculty as a lecturer in 1975 and was promoted to assistant research
scientist in 1988, His title was changed to research assistant professor in 2004.

After a short stint in the laboratory of Professor Eugene Dekker, Professor Winter joined
the laboratory of Professor Irwin Goldstein, where he worked for 17 years. Professor Winter
was a skilled and professional biochemist who has made major contributions to the field of
glycobiology. He was also a dedicated teacher with high standards who demanded superior
performance and promoted a culture of cooperative learning within the biological chemistry
department.

The Regents now salute this distinguished faculty member by naming Harry Clark
Winter research assistant professor emeritus of biological chemistry.
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